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STATE OF CONNECTICUT

OFFICE OF POLICY AND MANAGEMENT

Office of Labor Relations

February 29, 2000

General Notice No. 2000-03

TO: 

Labor Relations Designees

SUBJECT: 
Clerical (NP-3) Contract -- Holiday Pay for Part-time Employees 

In the current (1999-2002) Clerical NP-3 Contract, there was a change in the provision concerning the method of calculating holiday pay for part-time employees.  In the prior contract, part-time employees received holiday pay for the hours that they would have been scheduled on that particular day of the week.  In the contract that was effective July 1, 1999, the language of Article 29, Section Six was changed to:

Section Six.  Part-Time Employees.  A part-time employee shall be granted pro-rata holiday benefits based on the ratio of the part-time schedule to the full-time schedule.  
The intent of the change in language was to equalize the holiday pay benefit among the part-time employees.  Under the prior method, one part-time employee working twenty hours per week might receive eight hours of holiday pay while another employee working twenty hours might not receive any holiday pay.  Under the new language, both such employees would receive the same pro-rata benefits, i.e. four hours of holiday pay for any week in which a holiday occurred.  

There was no intent, however, to necessarily increase or decrease the compensation of the part-time employees.  Therefore, it is recommended that agencies take the holiday pay into consideration and adjust the employee’s schedule accordingly.  For example, although a 20 hour employee may not normally work Mondays, the schedule for the holiday pay period should include 4 hours on the holiday with a corresponding reduction of 4 hours on other day(s).  If, however, the agency has an operating need and the fiscal authorization for more than 20 hours weekly by this employee, the agency would have the option to include the 4 hours on the holiday in addition to the regularly scheduled hours.  On the other hand, if a 20 hour employee would normally work more than 4 hours on a Monday, the agency should only schedule 4 hours on the Monday holiday and should offer the employee the opportunity to have the remaining hours scheduled on other day(s) in the pay period.  If the employee cannot or does not want to work the extra hours on another day(s), then his/her compensation would be less in that pay period.  

Any schedule changes to maintain the part-timer’s same number of biweekly hours should generally be arranged by mutual agreement consistent with operating needs and agency policies.  Since the holidays can fall on one of five days, it may be useful if the revised schedules for the five possibilities are developed in advance.  

Employees with questions about this policy and procedure should contact their Agency Human Resources Offices.  Questions from Agency Personnel Officers should be addressed to Ellen Carter of the Office of Labor Relations at 418-6218. 

Linda J. Yelmini

Linda J. Yelmini

Director of Labor Relations

Phone:  (860) 418-6447    Fax:  (860) 418-6491

450 Capitol Avenue-MS# 53OLR, Hartford, Connecticut 06106

